
Council Meeting                                                                                                              January 10, 2011

Council Chambers:

ROLL CALL:
The City Council of Lincoln Center convened in regular session at 7:30 p.m. with Mayor Glenn M. Stegman presiding.  Councilmembers present:  Jack D. Crispin, Jr., D. Leon Kingan, Gwen Knight, Arletta R. Morse, and Joel Mahin.  City Officials present:  Attorney Daniel D. Metz, Clerk Rose M. Gourley. 
VISITORS: 
Visitors in attendance for all or portions of the meeting:  Gene & Carlene Friesen, Tim & Vicki Meier, and Galen & Carole Liggett.  
MINUTES:
Minutes of the December 30, 2010, year-end meeting were approved as written.

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE:
Council reviewed accounts payable lists containing December invoices in the amount of $25,957.07, and January invoices to date totaling $24.553.86.  Upon motion by Crispin, seconded by Knight, all said invoices, in the amount of $50,510.93, were approved for payment.

DELINQ. ACCNTS.:
 Eight accounts, totaling  $1,410.98, were on the list of delinquent utilities reviewed.
REC COMMISSION/APPNTS:
Mayor Stegman appointed Cora O’Bannon to a four-year term on the Lincoln Recreation Commission.  Morse moved to confirm Mayor Stegman’s appointment.   Motion seconded by Mahin, carried.
LIBRARY:
The Governing Body reviewed the Lincoln Carnegie Library’s 2010 Annual Report.  The report provided visual highlights, statistics and budget information for the preceding year in an easy-to-read, concise format.

BLDGS & CONSTRUCTION:
Tim and Vicki Meier presented information regarding their plans to install bulk feed bins at the Lincoln Building Supply location.  They said they had not decided on the exact location but provided a drawing of possible sites.  The bins would be used for gravity-fed, overhead, bulk feed dispensing.  They said they did not expect there to be any problem with dust.  There would be no aeration and no electrical hookup.  Some of the residents of the surrounding area had been contacted regarding the plans.  The Governing Body suggested the Meiers should try to contact the other commercial and residential neighbors, choose the exact location for the bin(s), apply for a building permit, and report back at a future Council meeting.
ENGINE REPAIRS:
Council discussed the progress of the #6 engine overhaul at the power plant and reviewed the information provided by Ted Bunn.
WATER IMPR. PROJ.:
Clerk Gourley reported that the bid opening on the CDBG 10-PF-037 Water Line Improvement Project was set for 2:00 p.m. February 2, 2011, at City Hall.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:
At 7:43 p.m., Crispin moved to recess into executive session, for a period of 10 minutes, for consultation with the City Attorney on a matter that would be deemed privileged in attorney-client relationships.  Motion seconded by Knight, carried.  City Attorney Metz and Clerk Gourley were invited to remain.

The Governing Body returned to regular session at 7:53 p.m.

CITY ELECTION:
Clerk Gourley reported the filing deadline for the April 5, 2011, City Election is 12:00 noon, January 25, 2011.  Candidates must file with the City Clerk.
ADJOURN:
There being no further business, Mahin moved to adjourn.  Motion seconded by Knight, carried.  Council adjourned at 8:00 p.m.








/s/ Rose M. Gourley







   
     City Clerk

